
Job Description for Part-Time Faculty Representative to the Senate: 

The Part-Time Faculty Representative (PTFR) is chosen by the part-time faculty, through an election process that is held at the end of each year’s Spring Semester. The term of office is one year. 
The primary responsibility of the PTFR is to represent and act as the voice of the part-time teaching faculty and counselors in senate meetings, and to keep them informed of the relative senate decisions.  The PTFR is to communicate to the Senate concerns and issues relating to classroom instruction, curriculum, facilities/technology, professional standards and ethics, and counseling issues.  The PTFR must attend all Senate meetings, which are normally scheduled to meet on the first and third Thursday of each month, during the Fall and Spring semesters, and any special meetings as called. The current contract lecture rate is paid to the PTFR for these hours. 

The PTFR may schedule a one-hour staff-development activity each semester, designated for the part-time faculty through the Flex Committee, to be held during Flex days. The PTFR is paid for facilitating the meeting at the current contract lecture rate for two hours (prep and presentation time). 

If designated by the Senate, the PTFR may also serve on committees where part-time representation is necessary. The PTFR is paid the current contract hourly lecture rate for committee meetings. 

The PTFR is to contact the Information Systems (IS) department each fall semester, and remind them to update the part time faculty e-mail list. 

Additional information:

Group e-mail: Part Time Faculty@cmccd.edu.
Part time constituent’s mailboxes are located in the Copy Center and Student Services on the main campus, and in the CMC office on the Marine base.

